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Project Description 

Project:  Lighting and Other Artistic Enhancement of Roosevelt Blvd Overpass at Edgewood Avenue 

Neighborhoods: Murray Hill, Avondale and Riverside 

Management:  Art in Public Places (APP) Program through the Cultural Council of Greater Jacksonville, 
Inc. 
Collaboration:  Florida FDOT, City of Jacksonville Public Works, Murray Hill Preservation Association, 
Riverside-Avondale Preservation, Art in Public Places Committee. 

Appropriation to Roosevelt/Edgewood Artwork & Lighting Project  
$45,000 for Artist Fees and Materials 
$5,000 for Long-term Maintenance (10% set aside is required by Chapter 126, Part 9, Ordinance Code) 

As part of the 2019 - 2022 FDOT project to improve Edgewood Avenue, the Roosevelt Boulevard 
overpass will be cleaned and painted.  Crosswalks and lighting will be improved for pedestrians on 
Edgewood Avenue passing under Roosevelt Avenue.   

In coordination with FDOT, an artist will be hired to work with the communities and design a computer 
controlled system to light the pedestrian areas and the ceiling of the roadway underpass.  FDOT will be 
provide the electrical infrastructure for the LED lighting fixtures that will transform the dark, unsafe 
passage into a colorful work of art with high level of lights for safety.   

With the cleaned overpass, additional artist(s) will be commissioned to paint large scale murals facing 
the Murray Hill Business District and facing Avondale. 

Experienced lighting artist Bill Fitzgibbons of San Antonio, Texas, was selected by an Artist Selection 
Panel.  The muralists will be selected at later date. 

The Cultural Council of Greater Jacksonville, Inc., on behalf of the City, will secure the approval the FDOT 
for the design.  After design approval, a memo of understanding regarding maintenance and removal 
will be approved administratively and executed by the Mayor pursuant to the pending legislation.    
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